# IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN MONDAY, MAY 4, 1987

Present: Chairman Anne W. Donald and David A. Wallace.

The statutory requirements as to notice having been complied with, the meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Library of the Lincoln-Sudbury Regional High School.

### Financial Reporting

The Board noted receipt of letters of congratulation to the Town Accountant and Town Treasurer, dated April 16, 1987, from Mariellen P. Murphy, Acting Director of Accounts, Bureau of Accounts, Department of Revenue, for the timely submission of financial reports to the Bureau. The Board also noted Town Accountant James Vanar's acknowledgement to Ms. Murphy under date of May 1. The Board commended Messrs. Vanar and Hamilton for their diligence.

#### Minutes

It was unanimously

VOTED: To approve the regular session minutes of April 22, April 28, and April 29, as drafted, and the April 27 minutes, as amended.

## Surplus Town Property

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To authorize the Executive Secretary to sell, in accordance with the Town of Sudbury Bylaw, Article XII, Town Property, by sealed bid the following surplus vehicles:

1974 Chevrolet Van (Building Department) 1976 Dodge Pickup (Dog Officer).

#### Reserve Fund Transfer

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To approve Transfer Request 87-69, dated April 29, 1987, submitted by the Town Accountant, for transfer of \$2,000 from the Reserve Fund to Unclassified Account 950-952, FICA/Medicare, to fund the account through the end of the Fiscal Year.

#### Open Burning

On the subject of extending the open burning season, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To direct the Executive Secretary to contact the Department of Environmental Quality Engineering to request a thirty-day extension based on 1) the month of April was the wettest in history; and 2) the recent snow storm averaged eight to eighteen inches in the Sudbury area and caused extensive tree damage.

# License Renewal/Northeast Recreation Company LP, d/b/a Sudbury Bowladrome

Upon application, dated April 27, 1987, from Morton H. West, Northeast Recreation Company, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To renew the licenses of Northeast Recreation company LP, d/b/a Sudbury Bowladrome, as follows:

- a. to operate twenty-four bowling alleys on weekdays from 8:00 a.m. to 12 midnight and on Sundays from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m., and six pocket billiard tables on weekdays from 8:00 a.m. to 12 midnight, at 136 Boston Post Road, for the year commencing May 1, 1987, said license to be issued by the Town Clerk; and
- b. to operate six pocket billiard tables and six coin-operated automatic amusement devices on Sundays from 1:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. commencing April 5, 1987 through March 27, 1988, subject to approval of the Massachusetts Department of Public Safety.

## Curb Cut Reconstruction/Mill Brook Park, Boston Post Road

The Board noted receipt of a communication from Town Engineer I. William Place, dated April 30, 1987, together with a plan entitled "Proposed Curb Cut Reconstruction Sta. 195+38± Boston Post Road (Route 20)", by Town of Sudbury Engineering Department, dated March 29, 1987.

On the recommendation of the Executive Secretary it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To direct the Town Engineer and the Executive Secretary to approach the owners of Mill Brook Park (Doyle, et al) to obtain concurrence to proceed with redesign of the entrance and exit to Mill Brook Park for the purpose of making it safer for vehicular traffic; and further, to submit and sign all necessary documents relating thereto to obtain the approval of Department of Public Works District #4 and State Department of Public of Works for narrowing the said curb cut to make it comply with current standards.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at  $8:00\ p.m.$ 

Attest:	
	Richard E. Thompson
	Executive Secretary-Clerk